: FORT WORTH
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

FORT WORTH, TEXAS

TELEPHONE 3-2491 114 EAST EIGHTH STREET

December 15, 1943

My, CI El ?aulk; President

Deltes Air Corporation

Atlants Municipal Airport

Atlante, Ceorgia 4

R
||

Dear Mr. Faulk: én

You mey be t‘aailzur with the discussions that heve WM on between the
Department of Commerce, the Civil Aeromautics Authority, m«@:&m«
interested in the Midway Airport and the cities of Dalles, Ford Worth and
Arlington. We do not went to burden you with volumix

- this subject, but we bellieve that you will .
anelyeis prepered by the City of Fort Wo ar the ﬂa;ma N.am :mr the
improvement of this airport, nemely (1) : plen proposed by CAA

riginal
under vhich the present rumways end imp u b;ﬁ/o been built, (2) the plan
whieh Fors Worth hes suggested utilizing the pvopésed location of the
administration building at the mo eom%g f the present airport in
sccordance with the plan submitied by GAL last Wt which waa spproved by
Arlington, the spomsor, Fort h and, m*«\mﬁar‘mm, by the eirlines, end
(3) the recent plan proposing the location wgr the adninistration building near
the northesst corner of the a rt vwhich we understend is sponsored by Dallas
and which was submitted in Se« tax«y Janug, letter of November 1 to Mayor

We are enclosing eﬂ o8 ar Y mvasmge :t‘m Secretary Jones dated November 11 in
which he states tl]( neither the Department of Cormerce nor the Civil Aeroe
neuties Administration heve dnﬁdnd anything in regerd to the location of the
future building site and thot the same will be up to the operators after the
present emergency. . We are W enclosing copy of my letter to Mr. Stanton of
December 3 and copy of the report from the City Mameger of Fort Worth on the
three plans previously referred to.

The definite understending between the cities of Dallas, Fort Worth end
Arlington which was the basis for this entire project was that the sdministra-
tion building would be located half-way between Dallass and Fort Worth., With
thet in mind, the CAA prepared the originel plen with proposed location of the
administration building on the west side of the field which would also be the
most economicel and effieient from the standpoint of construction and cperation
of the airport., Fort Worth and Arlington favor the original plan but have
agreed to the compromise proposed by CAA on August 7 vhich is the second plam
shown in the estimates end sketches. We are strongly opposed to the third
plen loeating the sdministration building near the northeast corner of the aire
port, making the travelling distance approximetely two miles greater from Fort
Worth ghen from Dallas end almost doubling the cost of developing the airport
in comparison with the originsl plan.
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Since your company will mo doubt be affected and perhaps be & party to the
final decision on the loestion of the building site, we trust thet you will
give this meterisl prepared by the City of Fort Worth your careful consideration.

Tours very truly,
- FORT WORTH CHAMBER
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By,

T Williem Holdem arion
Executiye Vice President
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